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USEFUL INFORMATION 
www.ulcebyparishcouncil.co.uk  

ULCEBY  PARISH  COUNCIL 
 

Clerk to Ulceby PC: 
Karen Pickering 
Hillgarth Farm 
Ulceby 
DN39 6TT 
01469 588192 

Parish Councillors: 

Tony Ogden Chairperson 
tony_ogden_uk @yahoo.co.uk 

Dawn Macefield  
07513524679 

Christine Smith 
01469 589041 

Shirley Hulatt 
01469 588671 

Amanda Caygill-Ogden 
acaygill-ogden@hotmail.com 

Barrie Jeffery 
bjni@hotmail.co.uk  
01469 589262  

Mark Berney 
berneymark10@gmail.com 

Cheryl Rowland 
01469 588351 

Lucy Burdin 
cllrburdin.ulcebyparishcouncil@
hotmail.com 

Jason Marwood 
j

 

TO PLACE AN ADVERT IN 

THIS NEWSLETTER 

Tel: 01469 588671 or 

Email: 
editor.ulceby@gmail.com 

Coronavirus 

The government  has removed all restrictions in 
England, but, you should try to stay at home if you have 
Covid-19.  It still recommends getting vaccinated if you 

can  

POLICE  Non emergency  101 
 
NHS DIRECT   Advice on an urgent medical problem  111 
 
DOCTORS SURGERIES 
Immingham Roxton 01469 572058 

Barton Central surgery 01652 636600 

Killingholme - Dr Naeem 01469 540786 

Barnetby - Dr Ahmed 01652 688203 

Barton - Dr Muralee 01652 660041 
 
NORTH LINCOLNSHIRE COUNCIL 
Switchboard 01724 297000 

Out of hours emergencies 01724 276444 

Social services out of hours emergencies 01724 296555 
 
ANGLIAN WATER 
Water and waste water 03457 145145 
 
ELECTRICITY 
24hour emergency or power cut 105 or 
 0800 375 675 
EDF Energy to find out your supplier 0800 096 9600 
 
GAS 
24hour emergency 0800 111 999 
 
BRITISH TELECOM 
Fault line 0800 800 150 
BT only - other suppliers’ contact  
details are usually on the bill 
 
ULCEBY SCHOOL 
Exec. Head Miss Emma Hill 01469 588219 
Head of School Mrs H. Atkinson 
 
PRE-SCHOOL / OUT OF SCHOOL CLUB  01469 588861 
 
ST NICHOLAS CHURCH   www.achurchnearyou.com/
church/14903/ 
For baptisms, funerals or weddings- contact Mark Hut-
son Mark.Hutson@lincoln.anglican.org / 07745369630 
 
JUST GO            01482 592959 
        APP                     https:www.justgonorthlincs.co.uk 
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Ulceby Parish Council 
 

CHAIRMAN’S REPORT 
May 2025 

 

First of all, thank you to all of those who give up their time to 
engage in voluntary activities to support the village community in 
any way. We can always think of excuses and reasons why we 
cannot do something, but only one reason that we can and that is 
that we believe it is the best use of our time at that moment. 
 
Although there may be one or two exceptions, the volunteers are 
people who have lived in Ulceby for a long time. I hope that as the 
village population continues to grow, those who have moved into 
the village in recent years will be encouraged to come forward and 
volunteer for activities both to help them feel part of the community 
and to improve the number and level of things that can be done. 
 
There have been several developments in and around the village 
either put forward for planning approval in the last 12 months or 
that are now in the construction phase. These include a major 
housing development between Ulceby and Ulceby Skitter, a road 
haulage development beyond the Parish boundary, to the east of 
the rail station, and a proposed solar farm energy storage 
installation to the north of the village. It will be interesting to monitor 
and evaluate the impact these have on the village both during 
construction and subsequently following completion. 
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BLACK BULL INN 
Townside, East Halton,  

DN40 3NL 

A family run pub and restaurant with a warm and friendly 
atmosphere offering traditional ales, beers and lagers. 

We invite you to come and join us and try our varied menu of home 
cooked fresh food in our recently refurbished restaurant. 

Other facilities include:- 

Beer garden and children’s play area 
Pool table 
Occasional music 
Free Wi-Fi 
Dog friendly 

www.blackbullinneasthalton.co.uk 
Telephone: 01469 540828 
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Events At Ulceby Village Hall  

Monday Bingo Club 6.30 for 7.00 pm 

Tuesday *1 hr Barre Concept  and Toning 9.00 am 

“ *1 hr Full Body Toning Circuits  6.30 pm 

Wednesday *1 hr Step  and Toning 6.30pm 

Thursday *1 hr Dance Fitness / Hand weights 9.00 am 

 Wado Ryu Karate starting soon 5.00 - 6.00pm 

“ *1 hr Light Weights and Mat Pilates 6.00pm 

 Wado Ryu Karate starting soon 6.15 - 7.15pm 

Friday Chat Club - Light lunch, music, bingo  12.00 – 2.00 pm 

Sunday *1 hr Full Body Toning Circuits 9.30 am 

 
*Booking essential for all Exercise Classes – Judith Wressell 07986 981199 

Monthly Events at Ulceby Village Hall 

2nd Monday in month – Village Hall Committee Meetings - 6.15pm 

3rd Monday in month – Parish Council Meetings – 7pm 

3rd Thursday in month - WI - 7.30 pm  

 

Booking the Hall for your own Event 
At all other times the Village Hall and Committee Room  

are available for hire. 

For booking information please contact Dawn on  07435 587394 

  or visit our website www.ulcebyvillagehall.org.uk 

 

Ulceby Playing Field 
Football pitches are available for hire 

Email ulcebyvillagehall@gmail.com 
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A group of volunteers are now working in earnest to turn the plot of 
land set aside for the community garden area into a valuable area for 
all of us to enjoy, with several hundred young trees already planted 
including fruit trees for an orchard and areas set aside for wildflower 
planting and preserving a meadow. There is also an area set aside 
for allotments in the future if there is sufficient demand for them from 
within the village. 

 
Tony Ogden 
Chair 
Ulceby Parish Council 
 

  

 
Ulceby Parish Council meetings on the third 

Monday in every month at 7pm at Ulceby 
Village Hall except December 

Everyone is welcome to attend  
 

For more information on your volunteer 
Parish Councillors, meeting minutes and 

agendas please see 

ulcebyparishcouncil.co.uk 

Chairman’s Report Continued from page 1 

Your Magazine Your Say 

This quarterly magazine is delivered free thanks to the contributions by 
advertisers, and the volunteers delivering them. The editors are always 

interested in considering articles supplied by residents as well as 
organisations operating in the village. Contact can be made by email to: 

editor.ulceby@gmail.com 
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ULCEBY VILLAGE HALL 
 

The recent auction was a great success, making a profit of £1132 

towards the upkeep of the hall.  We would like to thank everyone 

who donated goods to sell, those who came and bought the wide 

variety of items, and everyone who helped in the preparation and 

on the day. 

Sadly, the Annual General Meeting was poorly attended - no-one 

from the public attended, which was disappointing as we 

desperately need more people to join the committee. 

Karate sessions are about to start with Wado Ryu Karate on 

Thursdays 5 - 6pm and 7.15 - 8.15pm 

FORTHCOMING EVENTS AT THE HALL - 2025 

Psychic Night with Steve Holbrook 16th May (see page 23 for details) 

Ulceby Village Association  

 

Supporting Your Village Hall 
 

There are a number of ways that you can help to support these facilities, and 
keep them in a good condition for everyone to use 
 

 If you see an act of vandalism – please report it to the police 

 If you walk your dog on the playing field – please clean up after it 

 Join the Committee (a monthly meeting and helping at occasional events) 

 Book the hall for your children’s party or other event - 074358 587394 

 Join the 200 Club (see our website, email ulcebyvillagehall@gmail.com,  

or contact Shirley on 01469 588671) 

Ulceby Village Association 

www.ulcebyvillagehall.org.uk 
 

Registered Charity 1057954 
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Country Gardens 
 

From Lawns to hedges or  

complete garden make overs 

 

Ponds, Decking, Landscaping  

on any scale 

 

Call 

07484706739  

or email countrygardens@outlook.com 
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ST NICHOLAS CHURCH 
 

You may have noticed that the bells are ringing again! Now 
that the tower is stable and we have made some repairs, we can once 
again ring the bells for special occasions  If you would be interested in 
learning to ring please let us know as it would be great to have a team 
in the village. Mick Toyne is our Bell Tower Captain so please either 
speak to him, or contact me and I will pass on your details. (Liz Drury 
01469 589187 liz@lizdrury.co.uk ) 

The ‘Tower of Change’ is still ongoing as there are always repairs to 
make. There is a box at the back of church containing jars that can be 
filled with your loose change. If you’d like to help, please come and 
collect a jar (church is usually open from around 9am to 3pm) or just 
use a jar you have at home. When it’s full please either bring it back to 
church or leave it at the Post Office. Every little helps! 
 
Our next fundraising event is the Churches Festival on 17th and 18th 
May. This is a huge event involving churches all over the region and 
we expect visitors from across Lincolnshire. We will have several 
things going on including BBQ lunches on both days (Lincolnshire 
sausages and homemade burgers), a large book sale, bric-a-brac 
stall, cakes, organ music, heritage display, the school choir, and more. 
If you can help in any way, please let us know. We need people to 
man stalls, make tea, cook sausages, make cakes, donate books and 
items to sell, and generally help us welcome people to our village.  
 
We are considering holding a Christmas Tree festival this year but 
need to know how many groups/businesses/individuals might be 
interested. We have a few trees we can loan (4 or 5) but after that 
people would need to provide their own. The idea is that you decorate 
your tree and then everyone votes for their favourite which will win a 
prize. Please let me know if you’d like to enter. 
 
ELVIS is returning soon! Chris Burrows is giving another of his 
amazing Elvis concerts on Saturday 7th June at 7pm. Tickets are 
available from me and cost £5 in advance or £7 on the door. Tickets 
can also be bought during the Churches Festival weekend.   

Cont’d on page 9 

mailto:liz@lizdrury.co.uk
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KEVIN BILTON 
Landscape Gardener 

Fern Cottage, 

Church End, 

ULCEBY, DN39 6TB. 

Tel 01469 588183 

Mobile 07749 173758  

All types of garden work 
undertaken. 

Planting, pruning, patios, 
pergolas. 

General garden maintenance 
& spraying.   

30 years experience.  

01652 802468 

Or Free on 
0800 140 

9800 

JULIE BROWN’S  
HOME CLEANING SERVICE 

As a resident of ulceby. 
I am offering a one-to-one service 

of general housework,  
oven cleaning  and ironing.  

Please contact Julie Brown on 

07588554956 
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Colour Run - We are looking forward to hosting our very own colour run 

in the Summer term! 
Art Exhibition - We are looking forward to hosting our Ulceby Art 

Exhibition with framed artwork from every member of our school 
community in the Summer term. Watch this space!  

Cultural Day: We are organising our first World Culture Day to raise 
awareness of the diverse cultures within our school and local area. 
We invite parents to contribute ideas and practical support to make 
this event a success. 

New Books for Our Library: We are thrilled to receive over £1000 worth 
of new books for our newly refurbished school library, thanks to the 
Ulceby Endowment Fund. 

VE Day Celebrations: Students will complete an Easter holiday 
homework task to decorate bunting for the Ulceby War Memorial to 
celebrate VE Day - 80 years. We look forward to seeing the bunting 
sewn together at the cenotaph! 

 
Whether you are a parent, a prospective parent of the future or an 
interested Ulceby resident, we hope that you will enjoy hearing from 
our staff and children. In the meantime, you can always find out more 
about our lovely school and incredible trust through our websites by 
scanning the QR codes below.  
  
Wishing you a wonderful month of May! 
 
The Staff Team at Ulceby.  
 

 
Or, you can follow us on https://www.facebook.com/ulcebystnicholas  

https://www.facebook.com/ulcebystnicholas
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ST NICHOLAS CofE SCHOOL 
 
 

Dear all,  
 
We hope you all had a joyful and restful Easter break. As we enter 
sunnier days, we are filled with hope about the future and the Summer 
term that lies just around the corner. We are excited to share some 
wonderful highlights from Ulceby St Nicholas C of E Primary School's 
Easter activities and give you a glimpse of the exciting plans we have 
for the upcoming term. 

Easter Activities Recap 

This Easter, our school was incredibly busy celebrating in lots of 
different ways.  Here are some of the highlights: 

Easter Bingo - our incredible Friends of Ulceby School raised over £700 
for our school through the Bingo night. It was a great fun event 
enjoyed by over 100 people!  

Easter Craft Morning: We had a delightful Easter craft morning, where 
students, parents, and grandparents came together to create 
beautiful Easter items. We had over 50 eager volunteers. The sewing 
proved a bit of a challenge, but the children were proud of everything 
they created. 

Easter Service: Our beautiful Easter service was a memorable event. 
The children sang and spoke so well, making us very proud. 

Easter Egg Hunt: The Easter egg hunt was a special occasion, with 
younger siblings joining in the fun. The children were thrilled to find 
their hidden treasures. Many thanks to the Friends of school for 
donating the eggs.  

Upcoming Plans 

As we look forward to the new term, we have an exciting line-up of 
events and activities planned: 
Trip and visits - There are lots of exciting plans for the Summer term, 
including trips to the Lincolnshire Show, a local farm visit and the 
Horrible Histories show in Hull Theatre. 

Cont’d on page 21 
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Looking ahead we are proposing to have a scarecrow trail 
on Saturday 20th September (do let me know if you’re 
interested as we’ll need to make a map!), and possibly a Murder 
Mystery night on 15th November. 
 
Our current pattern of services is as follows: 
 
First Sunday – Evening Prayer 6pm 
Second Sunday  - Coffee morning with songs of praise 10.45am 
(come and request your favourite hymn). 
Third Sunday – Morning Prayer/All Age Worship 10.45am, with an 
organist! 
Fourth Sunday - Holy Communion when we have a priest, or a 
coffee morning with songs of praise. 
When there is a 5

th
 Sunday in the month we have a joint service which 

may be at Ulceby or at one of the other churches in our group. 
If you’re not sure what time the next service is, it’s always displayed 
on the noticeboard in the churchyard and the one inside the porch. 
 

Blessings, 
 
St Nicholas’ Church 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  
  

   BBQ LUNCHES BOTH DAYS 
 

BOOK SALE     HISTORY DISPLAY 
 

BRIC A BRAC     BELL RINGING 
  

MUSICAL ENTERTAINMENT  REFRESHMENTS   

17
th
 May 10-4 

 
18

th
 May 12-4 
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Qualified Foot Health Practitioner 
providing a complete service to you and your family, 

looking after their feet in the comfort of your own home 

Also finger nails cut and filed 

All treatments include a complimentary foot massage 
 

Home visits by appointment  

Days, Evenings and Weekends 

Telephone (Mobile) : 0786 4860 486 

Telephone (Home) : 01469 589 378 

Email : w.page10@btinternet.com 
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COMMUNITY GARDEN UPDATE 
 

The Parish Council have been working for some time on leasing the 
field that sits behind Station Road and accessed from Martins Road, 
from North Lincolnshire Council. The field has been prone to flooding 
into properties on Station Road and also attracting fly tipping. The 
plan being to turn the field into a community asset for residents and 
nature and prevent flooding through planting. 
 
A small group of residents and Parish Councillors have formed an 
action group to progress the project and we have made significant 
progress after the long period of waiting for the legal processes. 
There are now well over 200 tree saplings of mixed varieties planted 
as a result of our partnership with Humber Forests and a generous 
grant from Singleton Birch, including mixed fruit trees. We are now 
turning our attention the rest of the plan for the field which includes a 
wild flower and herb garden, hedging, further trees, a seating area 
and allotments subject to demand. 
 
How can you help? 
 
Join our small Team and help decide on the project development; 
 
Sponsor/donate a tree or wild flower seeds; 
 
Donate seating perhaps in memoriam of a loved one; 
 
Contact carole.phillips@communityvision.org.uk for more information, 
we would love to hear from you.  



Page  18 Ulceby Parish Link 

 

Page  11    Volume 15 Issue 2 

 

May Update from Ulceby WI 
 
Isn’t it lovely to feel the sun on our faces again - without that awful cold wind. 
 
We had an entertaining evening in February in the company of Joey Howard. 
He told us all about his career and interspersed it with lots of chuckles. It was 
nice to see our ladies’ partners in the audience as well as a few members of 
the village. We are considering booking Joey for a cabaret - style evening in 
the autumn. 
Our March meeting included the AGM where I was re-elected as President 
for a further year. I hope to serve the ladies and the village well during that 
time. 
In April we were given a presentation by Richard Lawson from our 
Community Police team, along with two of his colleagues. Our members 
found the session very interesting and informative. 
 
We have submitted a “knitted picnic” as a joint effort from all members of our 
WI to the hobbies competition at the Federation day in April. It has been great 
fun learning or remembering how to knit or crochet. We hope we may win 
some prize, but the reward has been that we now have an established group 
that meets every two weeks to work on crafts of their choice, or just have a 
natter. Thanks again to Chums for hosting us. 
 
On 15th May we have a speaker visiting from the British Heart Foundation to 
talk to us about women’s heart health and the signs of a heart attack in 
women which is considerably different to those in men. All women from the 
village and surrounding area are welcome to attend. 
 
On June 19th we welcome Kelly from Immingham Boarding Kennels and 
Rescue Centre to tell us all about their work and how we can support them. 
 
On July 17th we will be hearing from a local author called Joy Wood who will 
be telling us how she became a writer in her later years and  
what inspires her for her books. 
 
On the following evening we are holding a FASHION SHOW in the village 
hall to raise funds for the WI.  This is organised by Lincs Fashions. They 
provide clothing from well known brands such as M&S and Next, which are 
at the end of a season and sold at discount prices. 
 

Cont’d on page 13 
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ULCEBY POND 
The swallows have arrived and are darting over the pond, their wings 
outstretched as they glide in the sun. What better way is there to 
establish that summer is on the way? However, more worryingly is the 
rapid decrease in the water depth. We are in desperate need of rain, 
the pond is at late summer levels already. If you can do a rain dance, 
now would be the time. 
 
The junior club in its first three sessions, two in partnership with STEM 
have seen a huge increase in participants. So far 28! We are halfway to 
lasts years total. 
 
In addition it is good to see that the brambles have been cleared back a 
little so we can get all the way around the pond-side. Thanks should be 
given to the village Hall for organising this. The pegs are now in hand 
and we have been promised they will be done by early May. Many 
thanks to Martin Clark for his kind donation of funds to make this 
happen. Martin is a qualified angling coach and used to run the 
Grimsby Junior boys club, he now gives up his time to support us in 
Ulceby. 
 
Once again, if you are down by the pond and want to know anything 
just ask. The children were fascinated to see the difference between 
male and female tench. There is always something to learn. 
Shaun  

The next issue of the Ulceby Parish Link will be August 2025 

Articles for publication to be with the editor by  

15th July please. 

Email to editor.ulceby@gmail.com 

TO PLACE AN ADVERT IN THIS NEWSLETTER 

Tel: 01469 588671 or Email: editor.ulceby@gmail.com 
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Sweet Occasions 
New florist business 
opening in Ulceby. 

Taking orders now for all 
occasions.  Can take payments over 
the phone and deliveries to all local 

villages and towns. 
Contact Cheryl on 07742 075323 
or email: parisuk6@yahoo.co.uk  

Mature Carer available to work 
in Ulceby and surrounding 

villages 
20 years’ experience in caring to include: 

Personal Care 
Medication assistance 
Meal Preparations 
Shopping/Cleaning 
Appointments arranged and transport to 

and from available 
Companionship 

Very experienced in dealing with patients 
who have Dementia, Parkinson’s Disease 

and who have suffered strokes etc.  
Having a current CRB check and excellent 

references to date 
Very good and competitive rates available 

Please call/text Mrs Cheryl Burrows on 07742 
075323 for further details or 
Email: parisuk6@yahoo.co.uk 

North Lincolnshire Council 
Mobile Library Timetable 

Visiting every 3rd Monday 

Martins Road    9.40 - 10.00 

Hallcroft 10.05 - 10.20 

Brocklesby Ox 10.25 - 10.40 

West End 10.45 - 11.00 

Abbey Road 11.05 - 11.20 

Village Hall 11.25 - 11.55 

Carr Road 12.00 - 12.30 

12th May 2025 
2nd June 2025 

23rd June 2025 
14th July  2025 

4th August 2025 
25th August Bank Holiday 
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Cont’d from page 11 
The clothing is aimed at women from the age of 18 and upwards. 
Tickets are £5 each in advance, or £6 on the door. There will also 
be refreshments available to purchase. Please see posters dotted 
around the village and in this magazine. 
 
Rachel Edwards from Humberside Police will be talking to us on the 21st 
August about SCAMS -how to avoid them and what to do if you are 
scammed. 
 
On the 18th September we look forward to hearing from Selina Doyle about 
Lindsay Lodge, the hospice, all the work they do and what they can offer. 
 
We hope that some of these talks will spark an interest and we hope you will 
join us for an evening in the coming months.  Further information can be 
gained from Lyn Brister at bristerl627@gmail.com. 
We hope to see you soon. 
 
Sue Thwaites. President Ulceby WI 

Did you know that Ulceby Village Hall is owned by you – 
the residents of Ulceby?   

It is not run by the Parish Council, as many people believe, but by Ulceby 
Village Association, a registered charity consisting of a small committee of 
dedicated volunteers who manage the running and maintenance of the hall, 
play area, pond and playing field for the benefit of the many users.  The hall 
is in good health both physically & financially, and we ensure that it is well 
maintained by the caretaker, the cleaner or outside agencies.  This 
committee is getting dangerously low in numbers, and needs some new 
members to join it, but at the recent Annual General Meeting, not one 
resident attended, which was disappointing. 

We need some volunteers from the community to step forward to become a 
part of the UVA.  Come and get involved, bring your enthusiasm, energy 
and new ideas to the committee to help develop this great venue for the 
future. There is a genuine risk that the committee may be unable to continue 
in the near future without some new blood. It would be a tragedy if the 
village allowed the hall to close after the work of so many people and the 
happy experiences of children and adults alike, over so many decades. 

If you are interested in getting involved send an email to 
ulcebyvillagehall@gmail.com and we will be happy to speak to you about 
what being a member of UVA entails. Let’s make sure the hall is available 
for all in the decades to come.  

mailto:parisuk6@yahoo.co.uk
mailto:bristerl627@gmail.com
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COOL AIR SOLUTIONS 
Air Conditioning Specialist Engineers 

Ulceby, North Lincolnshire and surrounding areas 
 

Domestic and commercial installations, F.Gas Registered 

Cooling and heating units installed from £1,200  

with 3 year warranty included 

 
 

Tel.  07851 460757 
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BEST KEPT VILLAGE COMPETITION 
 
In the 2024 CPRE Best Kept Village competition, Ulceby was 
successful in being awarded third in the overall medium village 
category and a first for Best Community Planting.  It was a joy to go to 
the presentation evening and receive the village plaques celebrating 
these successes.  The village is entering again for this year and it 
would be fantastic to improve on these results. 
 
ULCEBY is a beautiful village and there are lots of tasks to do to 
maintain this. Once a year a village clean is organised to spruce things 
up ready for the competition.  But there is always something that can 
be done at any time. 
 
A few of the larger problems the village faces are litter and dog mess 
being left. Education is the key to prevention; teaching our friends, 
families, children and visitors respect, pride and responsibility to keep 
our village clean and tidy.  Take your litter home or carry it till you find a 
bin, always pick up after your dog to prevent the spread of disease and 
infection.  In some circumstances the council can impose fines of up to 
£1000 for littering and irresponsible dog walkers. 
 
There are lots of ways you can help to keep our village tidy.  If you go 
for a walk, why not litter pick at the same time. Closer to home, 
trimming roadside hedges and weeding the roadside of your boundary 
is a simple task that can make a huge difference. 
 
Or you could join us on one of our organised cleans where we will be 
concentrating on trap-points of the village, such as the bus shelter, the 
war memorial, Parish pump area and bench area opposite the Co-op, 
depending on the number of volunteers who come forward. 
 
Did you know if your child is a member of Rainbows, Brownies, Guides, 
Scouts, Cubs or Beavers, they could join in and earn a badge from 
their group as a reward, another reason to support the village clean. 
 
Keep a watch on the Ulceby News Facebook page for details of the 
village clean dates and times, and follow the Ulceby Parish Council 
Facebook page for updates of meetings and helpful information. 


